New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
November 14, 2008
 
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Friday, November 14, 2008 at 2:35 pm in the school library.

 
Members present included: Stephanie Brown, Jackie Gibbons, Connie Goff, Joan Hill and Lana Mitchell.

Visitors present:  Robyn Khan, Kristin Gani and Elisabeth Scott

Agenda---Mrs. Goff recognized the visitors present and reviewed the agenda.

 
Minutes---The minutes of the October meeting were reviewed.  Stephanie Brown made a motion to approve the minutes and Ms. Goff seconded it.

  
Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the financial report and Ms. Goff seconded it.
Old Business

Veterans Day Activities---Ms. Goff shared the activities went well.  Many complimented the day’s events.

New Policy---Jackie Gibbons is finalizing the policy concerning classes being at caps and the policy change will be ready for approval at the next regular SBDM meeting. 

New Business 

Budget Committee---Jackie Gibbons shared a recommendation from the Budget Committee to purchase shirts for the academic team.  The cost of the shirts will be paid from student funds.  The purchase should be made from the company that will provide the lowest bid and the best quality shirt.  Lana Mitchell seconded the motion.
Camp Invention---Ms. Goff shared information about Camp Invention.  All the school would provide is the location.  Council agreed for Ms. Goff to pursue this opportunity for the children 

District Curriculum Guides---Ms. Goff led a discussion concerning the curriculum guides.  At this time the Site Base Committee decided that each teacher would use the curriculum guide to the extent that each individual feels necessary.  Teachers should have the understanding that each of them is responsible for thoroughly teaching all core content for their grade level and should have students prepared for all material assessed in the curriculum guide each quarter.  Ms. Goff made a motion to use the curriculum guide as a resource and Stephanie Brown seconded it.

Safety Concern/Parents In The Building --- Robyn Kahn, climate committee representative, brought a recommendation before the committee concerning parents entering the building in the mornings. The committee decided to take the following steps:


1.  Ms. Goff send a letter to the parents addressing the issue.


2.  Form an Ad Hoc Committee comprised of three teachers and three parents to 
 

                 study the safety issues and concerns.  Site Base Committee would like for the 
    
     Ad Hoc Committee to present a report at the regular scheduled January Site 
  

                 Base Meeting.   

Open Response Booklets---Kristin Gani shared information about the booklets.  

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 3:27 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Hill
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
